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December 9, 2011

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
N.H. Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NI-I 03301

Re: DW 11-224 Pennichuck East Utility, Inc.
Request for Transfer of Birch Hill Real Estate

Dear Ms. Howland:

The purpose of this letter is to review the petition of Pennichuck East Utility, Inc. (PEU) in the
above-referenced docket and to offer Staffs recommendation. PEU seeks to transfer three land
parcels associated with its Birch Hill water system in the Town of Conway to a prospective
buyer. PEU asserts its request is in the public interest as it no longer has need of the parcels.
Based on Staffs review as detailed below, Staff supports granting of the petition.

On October 4,2011, PEU filed its petition along with the prefiled testimony of Donald L. Ware
President of PEU. The petition requests authority pursuant to RSA 374:30 to sell three lots
totaling 55 acres in Conway. The lots are identified as 23 1-106, 23 1-147 and 23 1-148 and are
located between West Side Road and the Saco River opposite the Birch Hill development. The
lots were originally acquired by PEU’s sister utility, Pittsfield Aqueduct Company (PAC) in late
2007 and early 2008 in anticipation of installing new wells to supply the Birch Hill system. PAC
was ultimately able to obtain its water supply for the development from North Conway Water
Precinct (NCWP) by a water main extension across two of the lots. The lots are therefore no
longer needed for groundwater supply purposes. They were subsequently transferred to PEU as
part of the transfer of Birch Hill and several other water systems from PAC to PEU in DW 09-
051 (Order 25,051, December 11, 2009). PEU will retain a 25-foot easement along the water
main extension for necessary access and maintenance. Staff posed discovery requests to PEU on
October 20, 2011, and the company’s responses are attached to this letter.

PEU proposes to sell the three properties to the New Hampshire Institute of Agriculture and
Forestry (NHIAF), a non-profit organization located in Conway, for $65,000. A P&S agreement
between PEU and NI-TIAF is included in the filing as Exhibit DLW-1. NHIAF has leased the
largest of the three parcels for agricultural purposes for the past two growing seasons, and
























































